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West Virginia game captains Geno Smith,  Najee Goode, Willie Milhouse and Julian Miller. Coach Dana 
Holgorsen selects game captains each week. Team captains will be elected at the end of the season.  
 
Quinton Spain and Curtis Feigt earned their first career starts tonight. Don Barclay and Keith Tandy made 
their team-leading 39th starts. A total of 42 Mountaineers have at least one game of starting experience. 
 
**WVU’s first-quarter shutout was the first time this season the Mountaineers held an opponent scoreless 
in the game’s first stanza.** 
 
**Tonight’s game is the first time since 2003 that WVU has scored two non-offensive TDs in one contest. 
WVU last achieved the feat against Temple, with Lance Frazier scoring on a 64-yard punt return, and 
Adam Jones returning a fumble 47-yards for the score.** 
 
**Prior to this season, WVU last scored two special teams touchdowns in one season in 2006 (Vaughn 
Rivers 50 punt return at Mississippi State; Darius Reynaud 96 kickoff return vs. Maryland); Tavon Austin 
has scored on two kickoff returns this year.** 
 
Geno Smith finished 23-for-35 with two interceptions for 237 yards. He did not throw for a TD, snapping 
his streak of 14 straight games with at least one TD pass.  
 
Smith’s second quarter, 20-yard rush was a season long.  
 
JD Woods’ third quarter, 12-yard reception was a season long.  
 
Austin finished with 54 receiving yards, pushing his season total to 1,063 and moving him in to second 
place on the WVU all-time chart. 
 
Dustin Garrison’s fourth quarter, five-yard rushing TD was his sixth rushing touchdown of the season, and 
his first since scoring on a 14-yard run in the Connecticut win.  
 
Pat Miller’s second-quarter interception was the first of his career. His 52-yard return for a touchdown was 
the team’s first interception return for a score since Sept. 17, when Terence Garvin scored a 37-yard TD 
on an interception at Maryland.  
 
Miller’s TD interception return was WVU’s third defensive touchdown of the season. The Mountaineer 
defense last scored three touchdowns in one season in 2007. 
 
WVU last had two interception returns for touchdowns in one season in 2005. 
 
Goode’s fourth quarter forced fumble was his first of the season and the second of his career; he 
previously had a FF at Pitt in 2010.  
 
Doug Rigg’s fourth quarter fumble recovery was his first of the season/career.  
 
Will Clarke’s 8.5 total tackles is a season/career high.  
 
Willie Milhouse’s blocked punt at the onset of the second quarter was WVU’s first since 2009 (Kent 
Richardson at Rutgers). 
 
Tavon Austin’s third quarter, 90-yard kickoff return was his second return for a score this season and the 
third of his career.  



 
Austin is the first Mountaineer to score on at least two kickoff returns since Shawn Terry scored on three 
in 2000. 
 
Austin’s 90-yard return was his second longest of the season; he previously scored on a 100-yard return 
against Marshall in the season opener.  
 
Tyler Bitancurt finished the game with field goals of 42-, 28- and 23-yards and 11 points; he also missed a 
38-yard attempt. He now has 249 points for his career. He continues to rank fifth on the all-time WVU 
career kick scoring chart.  
 
With the win, WVU improves to 9-3 on the season and 5-2 in the BIG EAST.  
 
WVU now leads the USF series, 4-3.  
 
 
 


